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Interagency Coordinating Council

October 28, 2008
Minutes

ICC MEMBERS

INTERESTED PERSONS

STAFF
Debbie Amsden (Proxy for
Barbara Akenhead (CDW)

Rosanne Griff-Cabelli

  Michael Gamel-McCormick)
Nancy Condon (DuPont Hospital)

Inita Joyner

Tracey Dencker (Proxy for
Janet Cornwell (DECC)


Peggy Miller

  Gail Womble)


Pam Green (CCHS)


CarolAnn Schumann

Bruce Orr


Pam Harper (Children’s Secret Garden)
Sue Campbell
Billie Friedland


Tina Light (Presenter)
Tom Kelly


Pat Maichle (DDC)
Heather Hafer (Proxy for

Susan Poore (DDDS)
  Mary Knapp)


Jennifer Rigley (Consumer)
Michelle Lamers (Vice Chair)
Dennis Rubino  
Linda Nemes 


Brandy Smith (Parent)

Pam Reuther




Glyne Williams




Randal Wimberley (Proxy for


  Susan Cycyk)




Ann Woolfolk

Arnetta Woodson
Meeting Called to Order
Arnetta Woodson called to order at 12:00 PM.  Meeting participants were introduced.
Grandparents United Delaware, Incorporated

Tina Light talked briefly about The Grandparents United Delaware, Incorporated Program.  Handouts were given which included a packet (The Grand Guardian) detailing the companies Mission and other valuable information and also a brochure titled (When Grandparents Become Relative Caregiver of Grandchildren Get to Know Us).
Tina indicated that the ICC could help by increasing awareness of this program.

Randal Wimberley indicated that there was a plan to add a link from the DOE website. Rosanne also agreed to add this link to the Birth to Three website.

Approval of ICC Meeting Minutes and Nomination of Vice Chair
A motion to approve the minutes was made by Bruce Orr and seconded by Linda Nemes.  Michelle Lamers was nominated as vice-chair. Bruce approved the nomination and Billie Friedland seconded ~ all voted in favor.
2008 Child Development Watch Family Survey Results
Debbie Amsden, Project Leader, Early Childhood Initiatives, Center for Disabilities Studies, U of D gave handouts which included the Executive Summary 2008 Child Development Watch Family Survey Report and the Family Survey for Child Development Watch October 2008 Center for Disabilities Studies.  This is the third year that the Family Survey has been conducted annually; previously the survey was conducted every other year.  These surveys have been under the direction of the University since 1990.  This document is posted on the Birth to Three Website.
Delaware Health Status Report for Children with Disabilities and Special Health Care Needs
Ilka Riddle, Ph.D., Project Director for the Center for Disabilities Studies, U of D gave a presentation of the Delaware Health Status Report for Children with Disabilities and Special Health Care Needs.  This presentation and recommendations can be reviewed again by visiting GoHDWD.org.  Ilka also distributed a handout, entitled Healthy Delawareans with Disabilities-Bridging the Gap. When asked how the ICC could support the project, now in Phase 2, she encouraged the group to familiarize themselves with the reports and advocate for changes.
October 2008 ICC Path Update – Priorities from ICC Member Survey
Arnetta Woodson and Michelle Lamers reviewed the Member Survey results.  The Survey was given out at the July meeting and the results were tabulated and presented.  The Survey will be resent to members that did not participate in July.
Rosanne asked if any member was on the KIDS caucus and on the Health Care Commission.  Linda Nemes agreed to email Rosanne the members on the Health Care Commission.
Readjust Targets for Child Find Indicators
Susan Campbell lead a discussion on realignment of targets for APR Indicators 5 and 6,  which report participation rates for children birth to age one, and for birth to age three.  Reviewing the past several years’ data, it had become apparent that the changes in eligibility practices had decreased the identification rates of Part C eligible children.  Updates to these changes in eligibility practices had been discussed at previous ICC meetings to ensure that children needing services were receiving them.  At this time, Child Development Watch, Birth to Three and the ICC were comfortable with the results of the modifications made and plan to move forward to formalize these proposed changes.  Although the Annual Report due February 1, 2009 will include the previously reported targets, the Birth to Three office recommended that the targets for subsequent years be modified to reflect the eligibility changes.  Since the targets for these two indicators are set by the state and not by OSEP, the Birth to Three office recommended that the targets be realigned for the reporting periods starting with July 1, 2009.  The Birth to Three office recommended setting the new targets against the identification rate identified in the Annual Child Count to be collected on December 1, 2008, with modest increases for the following two years. 
Delaware’s Child Mental Health Initiative; B.E.S.T. (Bringing Evidence-Based System-of-Care and Treatment for Young Children) 

Randal Wimberley gave an overview of the recent grant award that Division of Child Mental Health received from Substance Abuse & Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA) for a Child Mental Health Initiative Grant for 6 years and a total of $9M.  The grant is Delaware’s B.E.S.T. (Bringing Evidence Based System-of-Care & Treatment) for young children.  Randal will keep the ICC informed of progress on this grant.  Randal also distributed the Division of Child Mental Health Services (DCMHS) Kids Line winter 2008 newsletter. 
Lead Agency Update

The latest Child Development Watch Monthly Progress report was distributed.  Other items that were distributed included: The Medical Home and Early Intervention Programs guide produced by the American Academy of Pediatrics, and information for families developed by Child Development Watch.  This guide will be distributed to physicians working with CDW and the CDW brochure and information sheet can be shared with families whom physicians refer to CDW.
Member Sharing

None
Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 3:08pm.  Motion to adjourn was made by Arnetta Woodson; seconded by Randal Wimberly.
Next Meeting
January 27, 2009 ~ 12:00pm to 3:00pm

Delaware Technical and Community College, Terry Campus, Dover, Conference room 400A.
For additional information or copies of information provided at ICC meetings, please contact Inita Joyner at 302-255-9134 or inita.joyner@state.de.us
Many documents may also be found on the Birth to Three website:

http://www.dhss.delaware.gov/dhss/dms/epqc/birth3/directry.html
